Good Evening,

This a project update for Upton Drive Reconstruction Project for the week of March 25th.

Leading off with what to expect in the coming week, a water shut off is scheduled Tuesday, April 2nd from 2 pm to 6 pm.  The customers anticipated to be impacted are Whirlpool Corporation, Anderson Builders and Holcim.  A map of the shut off area follows.
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Work items underway or completed the first week of the project follows.

1. Pavement removal.
1. Placed the cofferdam for the installation of the new storm sewer outlet on the St. Joseph River near the south end of Upton Drive.
1. Set up for dewatering to install the underground utilities.
1. Preparation work on the south side of the St. Joseph River, west of Lakeview Terrace in preparation for the directional bore of the new sanitary force main.

In the coming week, Kalin and their subcontractors plan to start water main and storm sewer installation, and begin the directional bore under the St. Joseph River.

Upton Drive is closed from Whitwam Drive to just north of the CSX Railroad Tracks.  Kalin intends to continue to maintain access to Anderson Builders and Holcim by leaving the westerly lane of pavement of Upton Drive in place.  Access to the Lakeview Terrace parking on the east of the building will be maintained via Water Street, however, the parking spaces for the Arboretum Park at State & Water Street will be not be available.

Additional information including the phasing of the project can be found on the Engineering Department webpage at the following link.  https://www.sjcity.com/cityengineer/page/upton-drive-reconstruction-project 

The project team thanks you for your patience, and please feel free to contact Project Engineer Tim Drews (telephone: 269-876-9286, email: tdrews@abonmarche.com) or me with questions or concerns.

Tim
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Tim Zebell, P.E.
City Engineer
700 Broad Street
St. Joseph Michigan  49085-0048
 
Telephone: 269-983-5541
Direct: 269-985-0339
FAX: 269-985-0346
Email:  tzebell@sjcity.com
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